
Presidents Message 
Happy New Year! 
 
Greetings Conejo Family Country Club members, 
 
I hope you had a pleasant holiday season. We have been blessed with rain! When it 
is not raining, the CFCC has a tennis court and a basketball court which is a great 
way to spend some quality time with the children or spouse. The water temperature 
in the pool is a little chilly. The cold nights make it difficult to keep the water 
temperature at a level that would be enjoyable for a swim. As I reflect on 2014, the 
CFCC had two changes in the Board. Eric Vigna and DonnaRae Caccavo stepped 
down. These members have provided invaluable service to our Club. Each has 
served over ten years! We will greatly miss them. 
 
The good news is we have two new Board members. I would like to welcome 
Andrew Murasky and Todd Ross. We look forward to working with them and 
making the Club a better place. 
 
We also removed a large messy ash tree behind the cabana. And, we are in the 
process of repairing the roof of the cabana. The roof had been patched several 
times. However, it is time to replace it. One of our biggest challenges in 2014 was 
to seek and find the cause of large water bills. It appears we have a leak in the pool 
which may require us to drain the pool and fix it. Let me assure you that the repairs 
will be completed in time to enjoy the pool before the weather gets warm next year. 
 
I personally want to thank everyone that helps maintain the CFCC, especially those 
that lock up when they leave. We have a landscaping crew and a cleaning lady, but I 
especially want to thank each of you for doing your part to make the CFCC a great 
place to enjoy a swim, shoot some hoops, hit a tennis ball or have a BBQ. We rely 
on each other to maintain the CFCC. We rely on each other to make the CFCC a 
better place. Should you have any suggestions for improvements, please share them 
with a board member. We can make the CFCC a better place. 
 
Again, thanks for all you do. 
 
From all of the CFCC Board, we wish you and your family a safe and prosperous 
2015. 
 
Warmest Regards, 
 
Grant Wilkins 
805-497-3711 
GrantLW@msn.com 
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Memberships 
 
We currently have several memberships for sale. Please call Todd Ross at 818-414-0505 if you know 
of anyone who would like to join our great little club. 
 
With the great days we’ve been having lately, even in the California Winter, the Conejo Family 
Country Club is a great place to have a picnic lunch, shoot some hoops, enjoy a good book by the pool 
or just relax amongst nature. 

Party Time! 

The club is a great place to hold a party.  If you are 
thinking about holding a party at the Club, please 
remember the following: 

 Parties may only be scheduled Monday-Thursday 
before 1pm or after 5:30 pm, or Friday-Sunday  
before 12 noon and after 5:30 pm. 

 A lifeguard must be hired for all pool parties at a 
rate of $20/hour for each hour of the party. 

 Hosting a party does not exclude club members 
from being allowed to use the club facilities. 

 Parties book quickly starting in the Spring so plan 
ahead and call Vicki ASAP to reserve your dates! 

For more information, call or text Victoria Schuster 
at 805-341-5487. 

 

From the Grounds 

Director 
 
As part of our landscaping maintenance, a 
tree was cut down.  As a result, we have a 
LOT of future firewood free to any of our 
members that would like it.  First come, 
first served! 
 
We are in the process of repairing the 
solar system and will be performing 
needed and preventative maintenance on 
the building roofs. 


